Dr. Terry Brennan

Osgoode Village FHO, 3192 Logan Farm Drive, Osgoode, ON, K0A2W0 Phone: (613) 826-2502 Fax: (613) 826-1682

March 15, 2022

To my dear patients,

I wish to inform you of my impending retirement from my medical practice. I thank you all so much for letting me be part of your lives for the past thirty years. We have shared joys and sorrows, births and deaths, and are better for these experiences. I have been blessed to work with wonderful staff and colleagues who have made these years extremely rewarding.

I could not retire unless I was confident that I could ensure your care would continue in capable hands. Dr. Alex Kelly has agreed to take over this role. He received his medical degree from McGill University and completed his family medicine training at Winchester District Memorial Hospital. He is married with two children and has chosen to raise his family in the area. Many of you have already met him over the past few months. I have complete confidence in his ability to continue to provide your medical care.

I will officially retire March 31, 2022. For those of you who wish to remain as patients of Dr. Kelly, you must register with the Ministry of Health for Ontario by signing a patient enrolment and consent to release personal health information form before September 30, 2022. Please call front desk to confirm if you will remain with Dr. Kelly and require one of these forms. For those of you who wish to transfer your care to another physician, I thank you for the many years we have shared. Once we receive a signed release of information document, our office will transfer a summary of your records to your new physician. There will be an administrative fee for this service. Please note that none of the other physicians in the practice are taking on new patients at this time.

Once again, I would like to say what an honour it has been to be your family doctor for these many years. I wish you all good health and happiness in the years to come.

Sincerely,

Terry Brennan, MD